Mr. Donald Dwight Davis, President, WHB Broadcasting Company, Kansas City, Mo.

Dear Don:

We go to Columbia, Missouri, on Friday, leaving here at 5:30 in the morning. We will get out of Kansas City at 8:45, and that is too early for a photograph. I do not know how I can get in because we do not arrive in Kansas City, returning, until 4:40 Saturday afternoon.

If 5 o'clock is not too late for you I can come to the studio on Saturday evening. Of course, the Wabash may be late, but we can try it.

I have definitely been working on this article for Swing and I had hoped to have it ready this week, but it seems as if I am making small progress with so many committee meetings to cooupy almost every part of either the forencom, afternoon or evening. However, I will have something to submit to you very early.

If after getting this letter you feel that we can get the photograph Saturday, call me here at K.U. 83 and I will try to make the connection.

With all good wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FGA:AH